
 
 

BRIDGE REPLACEMENT CONSTRUCTION  
GOSHEN HILL ROAD CLOSURE 

 
June 23, 2020 

 
Dear Resident: 
 
We are sending this letter to you on behalf of the Town of Lebanon.  The Town is planning to replace 
two bridges in Town which are in disrepair.  Anchor Engineering has completed the design for the 
replacements and the two bridges are located on Goshen Hill Road and Chappell Road. 
 
Construction will be starting soon for both Goshen Hill Road and Chappell Road.  The bridge on 
Goshen Hill Road is an existing concrete deck with masonry and concrete walls and is located in the area 
of 700 Goshen Hill Road, approximately 1 mile east of Lebanon Avenue.  B&W Paving and 
Landscaping will be the Contractor completing the work.  New twin concrete box culverts with concrete 
wingwalls will be installed to replace the deteriorated bridge.  A portion of the roadway will be 
reconstructed on each approach to the bridge and bridge and roadway railing installed.   
 
To allow the work to be completed in the shortest amount of time, Goshen Hill Road will be closed in 
the area of the existing culvert starting on MONDAY, JULY 13th and is expected to be closed until the 
start of November.  Construction and detour signs will be installed.  Emergency and Board of Education 
personnel are aware of the work and will be updated as construction moves forward.  The Town is looking 
forward to completing these improvements and thanks you for your patience during this temporary 
travelling inconvenience. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Denise P. Lord, P.E. 
Project Engineer 
 
 




